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ADVERTISEMENT 
 

SOLICITATION OF INTEREST 
 
 

The Guam Power Authority (GPA) is seeking interested contractors for complimentary Design-Build 
projects leading to the establishment of a new power substation in Mangilao, Guam to be referred to as 
Fadian Substation. One project is for the substation specifically and the other for the associated 
underground transmission lines that together would complete the plan. 
 
The new substation design would be a copy of the Dededo Indoor Substation with anticipated variations 
due only to site specific conditions. The substations employ 5 breakers for the 35kV switchgear system, 
4 breakers for the 15kV switchgear system and their associated 30mVA pad-mounted power transformer. 
The transmission lines are to be a looped system that re-routes lines between the Pulantat and Barrigada 
Substations at the Route 10 and Route 15 intersections and transits underground to the Fadian Substation 
Lot. Each transmission run consists of 6,500 feet x 6 each insulated 1000kcmil wires housed in concrete 
encased conduits. Total wire length is 2 runs x 6 each x 6,500 feet = 78,000 feet. 
Both projects have an end date of December 31, 2026. 
 
Interested parties are requested to submit a letter of interest and statement of qualifications and business 
concept for the required services to include, but is not limited to: type of business, years of experience, 
etc. 

                     Statement of Interest must be received by 4:00 P.M. ChST, June 30, 2025 and addressed to: 
                                         Mr. John M. Benavente, P.E., General Manager 
                             c/o Jamie Lynn C. Pangelinan, Supply Management Administrator 
      Procurement Division 
                                             Gloria B. Nelson Public Service Building 
                                                                 688 Route 15 
                                                        Mangilao, Guam 96913 
                                                     
Procurement instructions are posted on the Authority's web site at https://notices.guam.gov 
 
 

/s/ JOHN M. BENAVENTE 
General Manager 

 


